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Calistoga gets earth-friendlier with fluorescent lamp recycling
(NAPA, California) Calistoga residents now have another way to become more earth-friendly - by recycling their fluorescent lamps.  The City Community Resources Commission and Upper Valley Waste Management Agency announced today that local residents can now use two sites for recycling their old fluorescent lamps.  Silverado Ace Hardware and the Calistoga Fire Department have started accepting fluorescent tubes and compact bulbs from local households free of charge.  The lamp recycling effort comes at the urging of members of the commission’s “green subcommittee” and the regional waste agency.  The agency is providing funds for recycling the bulbs and tubes.

Commission Chairperson Karen Chang expressed thanks to the sponsors of the two collection sites.  “This is not something that firemen or hardware store owners are typically involved with, but in Calistoga, just about everyone is willing to do their part to protect the environment,” she said.  Residents will be able to drop-off their fluorescent tubes and bulbs during regular store hours at Ace Hardware and from 6:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. at the temporary firehouse located on First Street, just behind CalMart.

Fluorescent lamps contain small amounts of mercury.  Mercury poisoning can cause birth defects and learning disabilities in children and can disrupt nervous system functions in adults.  The State of California has banned fluorescent lamp disposal at landfills due to the toxicity of lamp components.  But paying for the collection, recycling, and disposal of these and other wastes is placing a strain on public agencies, including Upper Valley Waste Management Agency.  “Our agency is happy to be able to add fluorescent lamps to our existing set of recycling programs,” said Dave Briggs, who works as Environmental Resource Specialist for the agency, “but hazardous material collections are expensive, and the list of products that contain toxic components continues to grow,” he said.  “At some point, we simply won’t be able to cover these expenses through landfill fees.”  “Manufacturers are going to have to cover more of the costs of the recycling and disposal of products that they produce,” Briggs said.  
California state legislators are working this year to shape new “producer responsibility” laws that would require manufacturers to set up and pay for programs for recycling and disposal of some products, like household batteries and paints.

Karen Chang, Chairperson of the City Community Resources Commission, referred to the fluorescent lamp recycling program as “a wonderful example of how local volunteers, private businesses, and government agencies can work together to protect the environment and keep our households safe.” 

The Commission has taken the lead on a number of environmental issues this year, including implementation of a “climate action plan,” designed to reduce carbon dioxide releases, and coordination of Earth Day activities.
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